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What else?  COVID19.  This surreal situation is really unbelievable.  On March 11, I was celebrating my birthday at the Pub with friends and on March 13, Fritz and I began self-isolation.  This is no hardship for us; we are long standing homebodies with more than enough to do daily.  It is rather pleasant to pursue our routine with no interruptions.  Lately we were finding ourselves on the road much too often and jamming chores in and around these excursions.  It is delightful to just putter on daily at retirement pace and not have to go anywhere, though we do miss seeing friends.  Our remote location is a blessing in a quarantine, but a curse re: social life.
The birds are fine.  We have read several articles and directives from animal welfare agencies; birds and pets apparently do not get this virus THANKFULLY. However, Fritz and I are both 70 and have underlying health conditions, so we are not having any visitors now.  We live in hopes that the August 8th Open House can be held as scheduled.  In the meantime, I am trying to increase the parrots’ presence on Facebook.  I am in a constant battle with all my e-devices to get them to work correctly.  I resent the amount of time I have to spend trying to figure this all out.
Stay safe and we hope to see you all again soon! 
